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October 2017 

 
Dear BISSA member 
 

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 2017 AND SOCIAL EVENING 
 

The 2017 BISSA AGM will be held in the Ron Earnshaw Lounge on Thursday 16th 
November at 7.00pm. Any BISSA member who wishes an item to be put on the agenda 
must notify me in writing at the above address before 12noon on Thursday 2nd November. 
The agenda will be posted in the Ron Earnshaw Lounge at the club one week prior to the 
meeting. 
 
All BISSA members are invited to attend the meeting when independent audited 
documentation will be available.  
 
There will be a complimentary drink on arrival for all members. 
 
The current committee is as follows: 
 
Chair      Colin Bottomley   
Vice Chair    John Earnshaw 
Treasurer     Fred Moland 
Secretary     Nick Sowerby   
Committee member    Thomas Earnshaw 
Committee member   Janet Virr 
Committee member    Sarah McGenn 
Committee member   Rob Le-Huray 
Committee member    Adrian Wales 
 
All current standing committee have stated an intention to continue going forward. Any 
BISSA member however would be welcome to submit an application, or be nominated for 
any of the roles of office, or the committee (there is no maximum number). All 
applications/nominations (with seconder) to be received in writing at the above address 
before 12 noon Thursday 2nd November. 
 
A social evening will follow the meeting, commencing at 7.45pm. This will incorporate a hot 
buffet, a Question and Answer session with Head Coach, Matt Diskin, a sports quiz, a 
presentation (with question and answer time) from Craig Lingard in relation to the Heritage 
Project, the release of some new BISSA merchandise and hopefully an appearance from 
Tony Hannan, author of the hugely successfully book, Underdogs. The price of admission for 
this part of the evening will be £5 per person. 
 
We are very proud that since its inception BISSA has raised approximately £195,000 for the 
sole purpose of enhancing the playing squad at Batley Bulldogs RLFC. Thank you for your 



continued support for BISSA and we look forward to hopefully seeing you at both the 
meeting and social evening. 

 
 
 
Yours sincerely  

 

 
Nick Sowerby 
Secretary 


